
DISPOSITION OF REPORTS TO PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE

23 JUNE 1998

NOTES: 1. Underlining indicates a new or amended recommendation approved
by Committee.

2. Reports requiring Council consideration will be presented to Council
on 8 July 1998 in Planning and Environment Committee Report
Number 10 (unless otherwise noted).

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

That the Planning and Environment Committee confirm the Minutes of the
Meeting of 9 June 98.

CARRIED as amended

1. TOMLINSON ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES LTD.
APPLICATION FOR A MINISTRY OF ENVIRONMENT
CERTIFICATE OF APPROVAL CONSTRUCTION
AND DEMOLITION WASTE PROCESSING FACILITY
SPRINGHILL LANDFILL SITE - TOWNSHIP OF OSGOODE

That the Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council
decline to object to the application for a Certificate of Approval by Tomlinson
Environmental Services Ltd. dated 27 January 1998 to permit a Construction
and Demolition Waste Processing Facility within the approved Springhill
Landfill site on Springhill Road in the Township of Osgoode to recover reusable
and recyclable materials, provided that the Certificate of Approval issued by the
Ministry of the Environment (MOE) is in accordance with the written
information provided to the Regional Municipality of Ottawa-Carleton and that
conditions are imposed by the MOE to address the concerns of the Region in this
report, as amended by the following:

1. That should the berm be constructed, that it not affect the Springhill /
Osgoode Wetland Complex, and;

2. That the comments to the Ministry of the Environment be amended to
include the following:
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The Region notes that the issue of the appropriate compensation to be
paid in respect of the Springhill Landfill under By-law 234 and the
proposed Tomlinson Construction and Demolition Waste Recycling
Facility under the Regional Municipalities Act will be dealt with by
Regional Council at a subsequent date.  While declining to object to the
certificate of approval the Region formally expresses its concern at the
depositing of residual waste whose origin is from outside the Township of
Osgoode at the Springhill Landfill.

CARRIED as amended

2. NAMING REGIONAL ROAD 31, TOWNSHIP OF OSGOODE

That the Planning and Environment Committee (acting as the Regional
Street Name Committee) recommend that Council approve the following
proposed street name:

That former provincial Highway 31 (now Regional Road 31) from
approximately 200 metres south of Mitch Owens Road to the
Osgoode/Stormont Dundas & Glengary boundary, be named “BANK
STREET” (see Annex 1).

CARRIED

3. REVITALIZATION OF LANSDOWNE PARK

That the Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council
receive this report for information.

RECEIVED

4. RESPONSE TO RECOMMENDATIONS
OF TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

That the Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council
receive this report for information.

RECEIVED
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5. TRAIL ROAD LEACHATE PIPELINE PROJECT
RESPONSE TO INQUIRY No. P&E 8 (98)           

That staff be directed to proceed with the investigation of options outlined in
the Response to Inquiry No. 8-98, dated 22 Jun 98.

CARRIED

INFORMATION PREVIOUSLY DISTRIBUTED

1. Surface Water Quality Programme - 1997

2. 1996 and 1997 Annual Sewer Use By-Law Compliance Report


